THE KERNERSVILLE MUSEUM FOUNDATION
BOARD OF DIRECTORS

MINUTES
May 14, 2019

The Kernersville Museum Foundation Board of Directors met for its regular meeting on May 14, 2019, in the Kernersville Public Services Building at 4:00 p.m.  The following members, constituting a quorum, were present: Jason Grubbs, President, Kay Pinnix, Secretary, Angie Pearman, 1st Vice President, Kelly Hargett, ED, Doran Maltba, Treasurer/ 2nd Vice president, Anne Coltrane, Kim Herman, and Bertha Prim. The following members were absent: Chris Thompson, Mark Chandler, Wayne Mabe, Chris Langham, and John Wolfe, ex officio.  President called the meeting to order at 4:10 p.m. and thanked Doran Maltba for hosting our meetings at the Public Services Building.

Minutes for February 12, 2018, meeting electronically transmitted to all members, are attached to official minutes. There being no corrections or additions, the minutes were approved as transmitted.
            Monte Long was introduced as a new Board member and members introduced themselves.

            Monte Long, Shannon Wemyss, and Molly Beasley were officially voted onto the Board.

Treasurer’s Report:

Doran Maltba, Treasurer and Finance, attached to official minutes, went over his report highlighting the following items.
            Unrestricted Funds    $33,479.31

            Next report will show an increase of $2100 due to Kernersville Foundation donation

            Therefore there will be a reduction in the deficit

            Report was approved by the members

Board discussed the progress on wholesale tax. Kelly Hargett will talk to Mark Chandler about it. Doran Maltba will talk with the accountant

A motion by Angie Pearman to get a sales and use number, if approval is gotten from accountant, passed.

  Executive Director’s Report:

  Kelly Hargett, went over her report highlighting the following items: attached to official minutes:
            Visitor numbers are up
            212 individual appeal letters went out and received 13 back
            Change in membership starts at $50

            Annual membership levels were handed out

            Hidden Spaces Tour is July 27th
            Tuesdays are Kids Day in July

            Showed a picture of a carved bear to be raffled off

            Showed painting of the tobacco barn in the snow by Harry Jarman. Hopefully it can be used on Christmas cards and note cards. We could sell raffle tickets at the chicken stew and hidden spaces events.

       Anne Coltrane added that we might include 10% off at Southwinds for framing.

  President’s Report: Jason Grubbs:  Announced that this is the first meeting since February that we have had a quorum. There are some exciting things happening so please attend our meetings.

            Doran gave an update on the Morris House.

                Town is building a public parking lot next to the Museum

                All power lines around the Morris House are going underground

                Sump pump is now working and the basement is dry

                No evidence so far of the house being a kit house 
                Will try to inspect the siding under the exterior siding

                There is no mold

                Asbestos must come out before anything else is done to the house

President Grubbs told the Board that the Executive Committee discussed modification of the bylaws. We need to modernize certain things like voting on certain issues via email if there is no quorum.

He will circulate changes to members.

Museum Development Committee: Doran explained that his committee is concerned with maintenance and development of the 3 structures
Community Development Committee: Angie Pearman  told the members that her committee is interested in fund raising, outreach, volunteers, and downtown Kernersville.
                She handed out a packet of upcoming events, attached to official minutes. 

          Kelly said that committee members may come from outside the Board.

                Anne Coltrane asked if Exhibits and Programs will come under Community Development and Kelly replied that she and Bethany are pretty much handling donations.

          Jason added that we are trying to free up Kelly from a lot of event planning to do what she does best.

The June Board meeting was changed to June 4th.
Angie stated that Bethany walks school groups around the Museum and Kelly requested $2. Charge per head for school groups coming to the Museum. We could also use that for all groups. It was determined that we need to wait on a sales and tax use number.
Board discussed setting something up with the Museum, Folly, and school house in the park.
Old Business:  None
New Business:   None
Doran offered meeting rooms for breakout sessions . 

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 5:25
                                                   Respectfully submitted,

                                                   Kay Pinnix,

                                                   Secretary
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